WHO EMRO | Japan supports Afghanistan to strengthen response capacity for infectious diseases

26 April 2023, Kabul, Afghanistan — The Government of Japan has pledged one million USD to
the World Health Organization (WHO) for a project to strengthen Afghanistan’s capacity for
preparedness, detection and response to infectious diseases following natural disasters.

The funds will strengthen and expand the capacity of the national disease surveillance and
response to rapidly detect and timely respond to potential outbreaks of emerging and
re-emerging infectious diseases.
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Afghanistan is prone to outbreaks of
infectious diseases and this project
will support WHO and its partners
provide timely, appropriate and
equitable assistance to affected
communities, especially women
and children, and reduce avoidable,
mortality and morbidity.
Dr Luo Dapeng

WHO Representative in
Afghanistan

“Afghanistan is prone to outbreaks of infectious diseases and this project will support WHO and
its partners provide timely, appropriate and equitable assistance to affected communities,
especially women and children, and reduce avoidable mortality and morbidity”, says Dr Luo
Dapeng, WHO Representative in Afghanistan. “WHO appreciates the Government of Japan’s
continued support to enhance local capacities to fight infectious diseases in Afghanistan”.

Japan’s partnership with WHO
to strengthen Afghanistan’s
response capacity for infectious
diseases emphasizes our
commitment towards
improving the health and
well-being of the vulnerable
populations in Afghanistan.

H.E. Mr Takashi Okada
Ambassador of Japan to Alghanistan
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H.E. Mr Takashi Okada, Ambassador of Japan to Afghanistan, added, “Japan’s partnership with
WHO to strengthen Afghanistan’s response capacity for infectious diseases emphasizes our
commitment towards improving health and well-being of the vulnerable populations in
Afghanistan”.

WHO will continue working with its health partners to identify the priority health needs in the
disaster-affected regions and provide the necessary emergency health support. Japan has been
supporting WHO'’s healthcare improvement efforts in Afghanistan, including elimination of
tuberculosis, and expanding immunization coverage.

For more information, please contact:
Joy Rivaca Caminade at caminadej@who.int

Head of Communications
WHO Afghanistan

Nourhan EI-Nagdy at elnagdyn@who.int
Donor Communication Officer
WHO Afghanistan
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